

# ROSSINGTON PARISH COUNCIL



Clerk to the Council

Anne M Hammond  
Tel: 01302 864731  
Mobile: 07402 206667

Parish Office  
Rossington Memorial Hall  
McConnell Crescent  
Rossington  
Doncaster  
DN11 0PL

 Rossington Parish Council

## MINUTES OF THE PROJECTS COMMITTEE OF ROSSINGTON PARISH COUNCIL HELD AT ROSSINGTON MEMORIAL HALL AT 6.15 PM ON TUESDAY 14 NOVEMBER 2017

**PRESENT:** Councillors: A Harper, G Dutton, K Guest, J Parkin and G Sheldon  
**Clerks:** A M Hammond and Z Attridge-Chambers  
**Chair:** C Beaumont  
**Public:** 0

### 672. WELCOME AND INTRODUCTION

**RESOLVED** to note the Cllr C Beaumont welcomed everyone to the meeting.

### 673. PUBLIC FORUM

**RESOLVED** to note there was no public forum.

### 674. ANNOUNCEMENTS

**RESOLVED** to note the following:

**674.1** Duncan Armstong-Payne, the Associate Director of Major Projects at Harworth Estates responded to an email asking for support with siting the Miners Wheel. "I am happy for the miner's wheel to go in the Country Park and Harworth can erect it as part of our restoration of the site which will include moving it up on site and properly getting it into place – nearer the time we can also discuss whether you want a plaque next to it with any words about the mining history etc. We can sort this but we will work with you on the wording. It can either go on the top of the hill next to the restored bridleway when that goes in or as part of the memorial garden at the back of the site (personally I think better on the hill)"

### 675. TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES AND APPROVAL REASONS FOR ABSENCE

**RESOLVED** to note the following:

- Apologies and reasons for absence were received from Cllrs W Reynolds and D Harper which were approved by the Parish Council.
- There were no declarations of interest or applications for dispensation

### 676. MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES OF THE PROJECT COMMITTEE ON 17 OCTOBER 2017

**RESOLVED** to note the following:

**Item 662:** Rossington Main Junior Football Club's application to RecyCoal to go to the Parish Council meeting following this meeting.

**Item 655:** The Clerk was unable to contact Steve Merriman by phone or email.

**677. TO REVIEW THE FIREWORK DISPLAY ON SUNDAY 5 NOVEMBER 2017**

**RESOLVED** to note the following:

- The Clerk to thank Tuckers Fairground for providing extra lighting. There was no need for torches due to the amount of lighting.
- In 2019 the Parish Council to sell sparklers which would be contained in a fenced off area to try and address the fact that so many people used sparklers even though there were signs up strictly forbidding their use. Spent sparklers had to be cleared from all over the Welfare field on the morning after the display. Only a handful of people used the buckets of sand for spent fireworks. Thank you to John Parkin for litter picking the field.
- The Parish to sell the glow sticks/twizzler items.
- The widened gate worked very well with no hazardous incidents taking place.
- The Parish would like to thank Ben Webb who not only set up the field for the display but removed the generators on the night and arranged for all the fencing to be removed at 8 am the following morning.
- Due to health and safety reasons the donations buckets were not used on the night.
- The LED notice board warning the public to take care on leaving worked very well.
- The Parish Council to arrange bins for next year as huge amount of litter left on the Welfare field.
- The siting of the Fun House to the left of the field between the two gates worked well as it lit the walkway.
- The food stalls along the fence by Station Field worked well as they lit the walkway but next year any vehicles belonging to the stalls must be parked behind the fence.
- Pheasant Bank School car park not to be used next year as only one person used it this year.
- The Parish Council to consider charging an entrance fee on 5 November 2018.

**678. TO CONSIDER THE PANTOMIME ON SATURDAY 2 DECEMBER 2017**

**RESOLVED** to note the following:

- 100 selection boxes have been purchased whilst on offer at 2 for £3.00.
- Tickets have sold out for both performances.
- A Santa for the 6 pm performance has been organised.
- A timeline for all those involved has been produced to ensure the afternoon and evening go as smoothly as possible.

**679. TO NOTIFY THE CLERK OF MATTERS FOR INCLUSION ON THE AGENDA FOR NEXT MEETING**

**RESOLVED** to note there were no extra items.

**680. DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING**

**RESOLVED** to note the next Project Committee meeting to be decided in the New Year.